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October 12, 2001

Northwest Power Planning Council

Attention: Kendra Phillips 

Response to ISRP 

851 SW 6th Avenue, Suite 1100 

Portland, OR  97204

Subject:  28017 Response to ISRP Comments

To Whom It May Concern:

The Pacific Northwest National Laboratory (PNNL) is pleased to respond to the ISRP comments directed to the above-referenced proposal.

Provide clear evidence that this site is impassable.  The Idaho Department of Fish and Game (IDFG) has previously documented that Selway Falls poses a passage problem to upstream migrating anadromous salmonids at certain flow levels.  Unfortunately there is no clear evidence that passage is impossible at all flow levels.  In fact, one of the purposes of this project is to provide additional evidence that the existing fishway is a difficult passage.  One of the issues that apparently was not understood by the reviewers is that “difficult” passage may be just a deleterious as “impossible” passage.  Even though a few fish make it over the falls, it is not known if the actual passage event uses precious energy resources needed for successful reproduction.  This is another purpose of the proposed project.

Letters of support from management agencies.  I did not attempt to solicit letters of support for this project.  My assumption is that the proposal review that will be conducted by the management agencies will provide a clear indication of whether this is a priority of the regional management agencies.  However, I have discussed this with biologists with the IDFG, Nez Perce Tribe, and others and believe that if the management agencies and ISRP recommend the proposal for funding, PNNL will be able to work with the management agencies to design a study that provides information needed to make management decisions.

Behavioral models?   Clearly a long-term goal of physiological telemetry as proposed here is to collect enough information upon which to build behavioral/predictive models of fish behavior as they migrate through difficult passage areas.  A product of this project would be a summary of the EMGs associated with velocities, gradient, height of barrier, flow, etc.

Three years vs. one year?  Our intention was to conduct fieldwork for at least two years, and possibly a third.  This will improve our ability to capture inter-annual variability and collect data prior to and after the improvement of the fishway.  I don’t know why the reviewers assumed only one year was needed.

Sincerely,

David R. Geist

Senior Research Scientist

Ecology Group

Telephone (509) 372-0590 ( Email david.geist@pnl.gov ( Fax (509) 372-3515
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